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MEMORANDUM
TO: President Edward T. Foote 1I
FORM: Dr. William J. WhelanWQp/a
Chair, Faculty Senate
DATE:; May 4, 1993
SUBJECT: Faculty Senate Legislation #92021(B) -

Disestablishment of the Center for Theoretical Studies

The Faculty Senate, at its meeting of November 30, 1992, voted to approve Faculty Senate
Legislation #92021(B) - Disestablishment of the Center for Theoretical Studies pending a
positive vote of the faculty of the College of Arts and Sciences. A motion to disestablish
the Center was passed unanimously at a College faculty meeting on February 23, 1993,

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action.

WIW/b

cC: Provost Luis Glaser
Dean Ross Murfin

325 Ashe-Admin, Bldg.
Coral Gables, Florida 33124-4634
305 284-3721

Fax: (305) 284-5615




CAPSULE: Faculty Senate Legislation #92021(B) -
Disestablishment of the Center for Theoretical Studies

RESPONSE BY THE PRESIDENT: DATE: s';/n’/ /: 773
APPROVED: ,h,.\,_,\//

OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT OR PUBLISH:

EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION:

NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:
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GLOBAL FOUNDATION, nc.

A Nonprofit Organization for Global Issues and Frontier Problems in Science

November 24, 1992

Prof, William J. Whelan
Chairperson, Faculty Senate
Ashe Building, Room 325
Coral Gables, FI. 33124-4634

Dear Bill:

Thank you for informing me of the Faculty Senate agenda item during
the November 30 meeting pertaining to the disestablishment of the Center for
Theoretical Studies and the name to be transferred to the Global Foundation.
I am planning to attend and, if need be, take part in the discussions. Dr. Arnold
Perlmutter will also attend the meeting.

Sincerely,

g.\{vl/‘}W"L\

Behram N. Kursunoglu

pc: Dean Ross C Murfin
Dr. Arnold Perlmuiter

cfac-sen.mtg
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Minutes ‘

Policy Statement Changes

Dr. Knoblock explained that this legislation adds the title of University Professor and the
appellation of Distinguished Professor to the list of Regular Faculty. These titles and
appellations will also be included in the list of those that receive fringe benefits, and
retirement plans. This proposed legislation was presented as a motion from the Senate
Council and was approved unanimously.

University Fellows

Following an explanation by Professor Knoblock of the intent of the legislation, the motion
from the Senate Council was approved unanimously,

Professor Whelan thanked Professor Knoblock for his dedication to the drafting of the
foregoing items of legislation.

Teaching Awards

Professor Eveleen Lorton, Chair of the Ad Hoc Committee on Teaching Award, presented
the Committee’s report. Professor John Masterson, Vice Provost for Undergraduate Affairs,
indicated that his office is interested in coordinating with the Faculty Senate the Freshman
Teaching Awards, grants and instructional development. It was agreed to editorially include
graduate students completing their degrees from RSMAS. The motion from the Senate
Council failed by a vote of 9 in favor, 11 opposed, with 2 abstentions.

Appointment of Nominating Committee
This item was deferred to a later meeting.
Closure of Centers

The Provost reported that the Center for Cellular and Molecular Evolution, the Center for
Advanced International Studies and the Center for Theoretical Studies have ceased to exist
and, therefore, proposed that they be disestablished. Professor Whelan mentioned that
although the Council of the College of Arts and Sciences had recommended
disestablishment, the Faculty must still vote in the cases of the Center for Theoretical
Studies and the Center for Cellular and Molecular Evolution. Any action by the Senate
would be pending the College’s vote on these two Centers. It was moved and seconded to
approve the disestablishment of the three Centers. The motion carried. Dr. Behram
Kursunoglu, former Director of the Center for Theoretical Studies, agreed with the Provost’s
recommendation that the name of the Center remain with the University for some future
use.
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November 19, 1992

Prof. Behram Kursunoglu
1450 Madruga Avenue
Suite, 301

Miami, FL 33146

Dear Dr. Kursunoglu:

Center for Theoretical Studies
On November 30 at the Faculty Club, the Faculty Senate will receive a proposal to
disestablish the Center for Theoretical Studies. It is our understanding that you requested
that the name of the Center be transformed to you for use outside the University.
You are invited to attend the Senate meeting to take part in the discussion of the proposal.

I cannot say exactly when the item will be debated. The meeting will begin at 3:00 p.m.

My guess would be that the Center for Theoretical Studies item will not be reached before
4:30 p.m. '

ours sincerely,

William J. WheTan
Chair, Faculty Senate

WIW/ca

cc: Dean Ross Murfin

325 Ashe-Admin. Bldg.
Coral Gables, Florida 33124-4634
305 284-3721
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Executive vice President and Provost

Dr, William Whelan
Chairman, Faculty Senate

Dear Bill:

I am writing with regard to three centers which I believe are no longer functionally part
of our academic programs and which should be disestablished, These are the Center for
Theoreatical Studies, the Center for Molecular and Cellular Evolution, and the Center
for International Studies, which 1 believe was & precursor of the Graduate School of
International Studies, but to the best of anyone's records was never formally closed,

With regard 1o the Canter for Theoretical Studies, I understand that Professor
Kursunoglu has asked to retain the name for his own use, and 1 would encourage the

Executive Vice President
and Provost

LG:tmp

P.O. Box 248033
Coral Gables, Flords 33124.4628
(305) 284-3356
Fax: (305) 284.6758
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FACULTY SENATE

Chairman.: Dr. William J. Whelan, Department of Biachemistry & Molecular Biolo
P.O. Box 016129 (R629), Room 317 Gautier BuildingfyMiami, FL 33101, il
Phone: 305-547-6267, Fax: 305-324-5665

Senate Secretary: Mrs. Barbara Hoadley, Faculty Senate Office, 325 Ashe Bldg. (Code 4634),
Corat Gables, FL 33124, Phone: 305-284-3721, Fax: 305-284-5515

September 28, 1992

Provost Luis Glaser
University of Miami
240 Ashe Bldg.

Coral Gables, FL 33124

Daar Liis:
Closures of Cantars

Last week the Senate Council dealt with a request from Arts and Sciences to
disastablish the Canter for Theoretical Studies. This will come to your notice in due coursa,

The action raised the quastion of the current status of two other Ceanters, those for
Cseliular and Moalecular Evaolution and for International Studies.

it these are now non-functional but were never disastablished, it would perhaps be
appropriate to taka action to do so?

Evaluation of Dean Holden

The Senate Council is due to conduct an avaluation of the Dean of the School of
Continuing Studies. This will mark four years since the appointmeant of Dean Holden.
Howavar, the School has no regular faculty $o that an evaluation of the ususl type cannot be
held. While thare appears not to be any written record of what happened when Robert Allen
was Dean, it is believed that avaluations weare not conducted, but should this continue to ba
the case? Again, your advica will be appraciated.

Thank you.

Yours

WIJ L]
WJIW/mg
{glaser)
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Minutes

Remarks from the Provost

Vice Provost Ullmann explained that the Provost was visiting Arizona State
University, the site of the new Dean of Architecture’s present program. He assured the
Council of his intention to open lines of communication between the administration and
faculty. There are some indicators that suggest more loss of revenue from the hurricane
than was originally anticipated. Dr. Ullmann indicated that the University is making efforts
for facilitating payment of tuition fees by students.

Agenda Items for the October 5 Senate Meeting
College of Arts and Sciences

Dean Murfin spoke about the Center for Theoretical Studies formerly directed by
Professor Behram Kursunoglu. The School Council, after hearing from the Department of
Physics, voted to disestablish the Center. Following discussion, it was moved and seconded
to recommend to the Senate, after action by the College, that the Center for Theoretical
Studies be disestablished as a University center. The motion carried. 1t was moved and
seconded to agenda for the November Senate meeting the question of whether or not the
University shall surrender any right to the title "Center for Theoretical Studies”. Dr.
Kursunoglu may be invited to discuss his proposal. The motion carried. The Provost's office
was requested to inform the Senate of the status of the Center for Advanced International
Studies and the Institute for Cellular and Molecular Evolution and whether, if moribund,
they should be disestablished.

The Neuroscience Ph.D. program had been approved by the Faculty Senate pending
the College of Arts and Sciences’ formal approval which took place recently.

The MUF.A. in Creative Writing was approved by the Senate pending the
disestablishment of the M.A,, D.A. and the Ph.D. degrees in Creative Writing by the
College. That action had now been taken and approved by the College.

Reorganization of the Senate
Dr. Knoblock informed the Council that the ad hoc drafting committee will review

all proposed legislation. A draft of proposed Charter revisions will be distributed at the
October 5 Senate meeting.



